
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for October 14, 2017 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:00 am 
 
The October meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held via conference call on October 14, 2017.  Margaret Scott, President, called 
the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 

 

• Anelladee Spencer 

• Paula Hoskins 

• Mike Wolfe 

• Lucy Thurston 

• Margaret Scott 
 

Absent: Betty Sue Cornella, Michael Omohundro, Curtis Eulert, and Martha Parkey 
 

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES   
 
September POA Board Minutes were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes as presented 
was made by M Wolfe, 2nd by A. Spencer.  L Thurston abstained.  Minutes were approved.  
 
  

III. REVIEW/RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING:  
 
None. 

 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The August Financial report was provided via email by B Cornella (attached).  Also presentation 
of the next year’s proposed budget should be on the November agenda. 

 
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
 
Committee reports:  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE: 
Roads – The invoice for August which we did not have was for $6, 949.54.  As anticipated, it was 
all part of the re-gravel project.  Since Betty Sue has been out of town, I don’t know if we have the 
invoice for September yet, but it should have some more of the re-gravel project as well as some 
grading as part of normal maintenance.  The re-gravel project is not complete.  Bill reports that 
the seam for road base from Tezak’s in Cañon City has been inconsistent; sometimes almost all 
fines and no aggregate, or other times the opposite.  To finish the area around Cornella’s 
driveway, he had one load of each, and spent about 4 hours of grader time getting the two loads 
mixed.  This is not an efficient use of funds.  Tezak hopes to get into a better gravel seam and 
produce better road base before too long.  There is a possibility that he will be able to finish it this 
year before the ground is frozen, but I agree with waiting until we can get good material, even if 
it’s 2018.  Remaining:  3 Belly Dump Loads + 3 Tandem Loads, mostly around the South T-Bar 
Trail/Cimarron Crossing intersection Even though there was not much snow at lower elevations 
on Monday (10/9), we had 7” at our house and 11 ½” at Blankenship’s, so the first snow removal 
expense of the season was incurred.  



 

 

 
M. Scott will respond to property owner, M Sobczek, regarding his request for a change to the 
road by the BLM property, with C. Eulert’s input. 
 
 
Gate/Security – No Report  
 
Dumpsters – I’ve had a report that it appears a bear got into the enclosure, but did not get into the 
dumpsters.  Thanks to M. Wolfe and P. Blankenship stained the exterior of the enclosure. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
Newsletter is planned for October publishing. 
 
 
LEGAL AND FINANCIAL:  
 
FIRE CISTERN: 
 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS:   
Discussion of composition of having at least two board members on each subcommittee should 
be on next month’s agenda. 
 
 

VII. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:  none. 
 
 

VIII. CLOSED SESSION:  none. 
 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT:  8:28 am 
 
. 

      
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
M. Parkey, Secretary 
South T-Bar Ranch  
 
 
Prepared by L. Thurston 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


